
To the Lord Mayor and        Report No.11/2017 
Members of Dublin City Council                                    Report of South East Area  
                                                                                      Joint Policing Subcommittee                           
                                    

 
 
    

 
Breviate for the month of December 2016 

 

 
 

In accordance with the Joint Policing Committee Guidelines, the breviate of the 
meeting of the South East Area Joint Policing Subcommittee held on 15the December 
2016 is set out hereunder. 
 
 
Order: 

 
1. Minutes of previous meeting 

 

2. Presentation on Domestic Abuse presented by Detective Sergeant Jennifer 
Moloney, Garda National Protective Services Bureau  
 

3. Work Plan 2015 – Area Updates Quarter 4 presented by Rose Kenny, Area 

Manager 

4. Presentation on DMR South Crime Statistics made by Chief 
Superintendent Orla McPartlin.  

 
5. Presentation on DMR South Central Crime Statistics made by Chief 

Superintendent Francis Clerkin  
 

 6.  Promotion of JPC 

  Members requested to continue to promote the JPC.  

 

 

 
Councillor Mannix Flynn 
Chairperson  

15th December 2016 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Attendance: 

 

South East Area Councillors 

 

 

 

Garda Síochána 

Cllr Mannix Flynn (Chairperson) 

Cllr Frank Kennedy 

Cllr Claire O’Connor  

Cllr Dermot Lacey 

Cllr Patrick Costello 

Cllr Mary Freehill 

Cllr Chris Andrews 

Cllr Kieran Binchy   

Cllr Ruairi McGinley 

Cllr Sonya Stapleton 

 

Dublin City Council 

 

Rose Kenny, Area Manager 

Brian Hanney, Assistant Area Manager 

Kevin O’Sullivan, Public Domain Officer 

Eimear O’Sullivan, Senior Staff Officer 

Leah Johnston, Staff Officer 

 

Guests: 

 

Detective Sergeant Jennifer Molony (GNPSB) 

Roderick O’Gorman (invited by Cllr Costello) 

  

 

Chief Superintendent Orla McPartlin 

Chief Superintendent Francis Clerkin 

Superintendent Gerard Delmar 

Superintendent Colm Murphy  

Inspector Greg Mekitarian 

 

 

Community Representatives 

 

Ciaran Flanagan 

Esther McGrath 

Teresa Weafer 

Fionnuala Blake 

 

Apologies: 

 

Superintendent Joseph Gannon  

Inspector Conor O’Neill 

Cllr Claire Byrne 

Cllr Paddy McCarten 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Garda Síochána 

 


